Board of Assessor Meeting Minutes

March 1, 2010 – 4:00pm

Attendance:

John Lafleche

Marita Tasse

Daniel Matte

William B. Mitchell

Tasks:

The meeting was called to order at 4:00pm.

The minutes from February 1, 2010 were read. A motion to accept the meeting minutes as written was made by Marita Tasse. John Lafleche seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

The board members signed the monthly abatement reports for motor vehicle and boat excise. The board also signed the commitment for the supplemental tax bills, the warrant and commitment for a sewer betterment payoff. Signatures were also needed on multiple motor vehicle excise tax abatements.

Summary & Discussion:

The principal assessor discussed the contractors that bid on the request for the process of valuing the Commercial, Industrial and Personal Property within the town of Sturbridge for the fiscal year 2011. RRC and Vision Appraisal Technologies, Inc. will be contacted to finalize a contract, which will be presented to the board at the March 22 meeting.

The Beal Companies, LLP representing the owner and abatement for the property located at 77 Hall Road has filed an appeal with the Appellate Tax Board. The abatement was filed with the Board of Assessors on October 27, 2009. After inspection of the premises on November 3, 2009 the application was denied with a request for further information under Massachusetts General Laws: Chapter 59, Section 61A. The Beal Companies, LLP provided such information, which will be reviewed for further analysis to determine how the Board will proceed.

A neighborhood boundary map was presented to the Board for review. After a careful analysis and discussion of how neighborhoods are determined, the principal assessor will analyze the single-family sales from calendar year 2009 and land sales from calendar years 2008 and 2009 to determine if these boundaries need to be changed.

Next Scheduled Meeting:

March 22nd, 2010 – 4:00pm

Meeting Adjourned:

A motion to adjourn the meeting on March 1, 2010 at 5:30pm was made by Marita Tasse. Daniel Matte seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

